
REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL AMENDMENT NOTICE 

January 8, 2025 

Introduction 

On October 10, 2024, the publication of the Request for Proposal (“RFP”) marked the beginning of the RFP 
stage of the competitive selection process in accordance with Armenian law and international best practices 
(the “Selection Procedure”). As a result of the Selection Procedure, the Government of Armenia (hereinafter 
– “GoA”), represented by the Ministry of Internal Affairs (hereinafter – “MIA”) aims to enter a public–private 
partnership (“PPP”) agreement for the issuance and distribution of identity documents and operation and 
servicing of the ID facilities in the Republic of Armenia (“PPP Project”). 

Amendments to the Request for Proposal 

Upon further evaluation of the feedback and clarification requests submitted by the Qualified Applicants since 
the publication of the RFP, the Evaluation Commission has approved an additional amendment of the Technical 
Requirements for the PPP Project. 

Subsequently, the following parts of the RFP package shall be amended: 

1. Technical Requirements 

• 2.4.2. Functional requirements for IDMIS 
 

The following table provides a list of amendments to the Request for Proposal document package: 

Clause Description of amendments 

Technical 
Requirements, 
Req. 288 

The requirement is hereby amended and shall read as follows: 

“The solution shall be sized to perform multimodal deduplication of 2 fingerprints and 
one face in a database that can hold up to [10] million records up to [6,000 requests] 
daily during business hours [8 hours].” 

 

Please note that the Qualified Applicants shall submit their Bids no later than 18:00 (Yerevan Time) on Friday, 
February 7, 2025. 

Contact persons for organizing the Selection Procedure:  

1. mcs@gov.am  
2. passidppp@isaa.am 
3. Lina.Petruskeviciute@lt.ey.com (EY Transaction Advisor for this PPP transaction) 
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